
 

 
March 21, 2025 
 
Dear Baldwin Families, 
  
Due to the administration of the new NYS (New York State) Geometry Regents exam, Wednesday, June 11, 2025, will be a 
REMOTE-LIVE instruction day for all students except for students enrolled in Geometry Honors or Geometry with Lab. If your child 
is currently enrolled in Geometry Honors or Geometry with Lab, they are required to take this exam in person. 

 
The passing of this exam is a requirement for graduation with an Adavnced Regents Diploma in New York State. This new exam now 
aligned with Next Generation Mathematics Learning Standards, includes a brand-new format that includes: 

• 24 multiple choice questions worth 2 points each 

• 7 Part II questions worth 2 points each 

• 3 Part III questions worth 4 points each 

• 1 Part IV question worth 6 points 

Exam Day Procedures: 

• Students not taking the Geomtry Regents should be prepared to follow their schedule and attend all of their classes virtually.  

The Google Meet link will be posted in their teacher’s Canvas page. 

• Students taking the exam will enter the building, at the normal time, through the main entrance. Regular morning 

transportation will be provided. The test will start no later than 8:15 AM.  

• Students should leave all electronics and book bags at home. Any electronics or book bags will be collected upon entry to the 

building. 

The exam is expected to take approximately three hours. Once finished, students who take the bus will be provided with 
transportation home. A pick-up schedule will be shared soon.  Upon returning home, all students must log in to their 7th-period 

class for remote instruction 

Our students and teachers have been working diligently all year to ensure that the students are prepared for the new standards and 
exam. The expectations are high and the the Math Department will be hosting Regents review sessions to help students master both 
the content and the necessary skills for success.  A full schedule of review sessions and practice exam is linked HERE 
 
We know you agree that your child’s academic performance is essential to them meeting graduation requirements. Please encourage 
your child to attend Regents review classes.  Students may also access review materials on www.castlelearning.com and by attending 
their teacher’s extra help sessions. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
  
Sincerely, 

 

Neil J. Testa, Ed. D. 

Principal  
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https://storage.googleapis.com/pt05-2/messages/attachments/f9eef6f90d256444b8d6fd362a49ccbf/2025_June_Regents_Review.pdf
http://www.castlelearning.com/
http://www.baldwinschools.org/

